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- NEw YORK, 13 OCTOBER 2008 -

Mr. Chairman,
Excellencies,
Distinguished Delegates,

I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China on agenda item 56:
Advancement of Women. We would like to thank the Secretary-General for the reports
submitted under this important agenda item.

The Group of 77 and China reaffirms its support for and commitment to the Beijing

Deglaration and, Platform Sgé écﬁrm and the outcome document of the twentv-third .
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increase in the percentage of women in the UN System in the professional and higher
categories from 37.7 per cent as of 31 December 2006 to 38.4 per cent as of 31 December
2007, with UNITAR and UNFPA being the only two of 31 entities having achieved
overall gender balance.

Gender imbalance is also exhibited in intergovernmental bodies. As of January 2008,
with the exception of the Committee on the Rights of the Child and the CEDAW
Committee, women represent only 23 per cent of the members of the seven human rights
treaty_bodies  This inahilitv 1o reach cender narity is extremelv_disconraging to the,

representation of women in the UN system. We therefore call on the Secretariat to
seriously intensify efforts to achieve gender balance within the UN system, respecting the
principle of equitable geographic representation at headquarters and in field offices.

The G77 and China continues to appreciate the work of the International Training
Institute for the Advancement of Women (INSTRAW) and recalls the specific mandate

of the Institute as a central focal point for research and training on gender issues within
the United Nations system.

Mr. Chairman,

The Group of 77 and China concurs with one of the key elements emanating from the UN
MDG High-level meeting held last month, that health-related MDGs continue to pose a
daunting challenge. Little to no progress has been achieved in reducing maternal
mortality rates in many developing countries. Latest estimates indicate that more than
500,000 women still die each year from treatable and preventable complications during
pregnancy and childbirth, such as obstetric fistula. The G77 and China commends the
United Nations Population Fund (UNFPA) and its partners for their is ongoing efforts in
this area.

Despite many achievements in the advancement of women at the policy and political
levels, significant hurdles remain to achieve MDG3 by 2015. It is estimated that






